Castleconell National School

Homework Policy

A planning team including parents and teachers has formulated this policy. Discussions have taken place at staff meetings and at meetings of the Parents Council. This policy has also been discussed with pupils in the school.


Our school community has identified the area of homework as an important link between home and school. Through the formulation of this policy we hope to develop a shared understanding and approach to homework.


We have turned our attention to “Homework” at this time as part of our continuing efforts regarding school improvement and development. 

As part of Castleconnell National School’s philosophy and ethos whereby all pupils are encouraged to recognize and realise their full potential, homework further encourages pupils to work independently and take responsibility for their assignments. This further enables the children to embrace with confidence the challenges of life.

Importance of Homework

· Homework reinforces what the child learns during the day.

· Homework provides a link between teacher and parent.

· Regular homework helps to develop both the child’s concentration skills and work ethic.

· Homework is a practical opportunity for parents to take an active part in their child’s education.

How often is homework given?

· Homework will usually be given on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday nights.

· Homework will generally not be given on Friday nights.

· Pupils may be exempted from homework on their birthdays or other special occasions, at the discretion of the class teacher.

· If homework presented does not meet the required standard, the child may be required to re-do the homework at the weekend or at an alternative time. This is at the discretion of the teacher. 
What is the content of the homework?

· Homework will generally contain a balance between oral language, reading, learning and written tasks including mathematics. 

· Children will usually be required to:  
-complete oral language tasks

-memorise spellings and tables.

            -read aloud with parental supervision

-complete written assignments

-complete corrections from previous work

· In Junior Classes homework may involve drawing, colouring or collecting items for school.

· All homework will normally be a reinforcement of work done in class.

The parents/guardians role
· It is the responsibility of the parents/guardians to ensure that all homework is completed correctly. 
· The homework journal is the “link” between home and school. Children from first to sixth classes will have a homework journal and they will write homework activities in this. The homework journal is a means of communication between home and school
· Parents/guardians are expected to sign the homework journal each evening to show that they have supervised the completion of homework.

· If your child does homework in afterschool childcare you must check their work and sign their journal when they return to your care.

· All children need help and supervision with homework. Parents/guardians should supervise homework every night.   This   involves: 

· Listening to your child read aloud every night (For junior classes this includes reading words in word bags or boxes).  

· Asking spellings and tables every night. 
· Examining Oral work

· Examining all learning elements of homework (you  may need to ask your child to go back and learn something again if not known properly) 

· Checking written work and ensuring that it is an acceptable standard

· Parents/guardians may be requested to sign all written homework.

· Parents/guardians should help their children if homework causes any difficulty, however parents should not do the homework for them

· If children are having difficulty with either the content or the amount of homework given, parents/guardians should consult with the class teacher immediately.

· Parents/guardians should inform the class teacher in writing if children are unable to do their homework due to family circumstances.

· Homework should be a positive experience. If it causes stress at home parents/guardians should consult the class teacher immediately.
· Parents/guardians need to put aside time to work with their children and make homework a regular part of the household routine. 
· Supervising and supporting homework is a way for parents/guardians to show their children that school work is important and that learning is valued in the family. 

· Parents/guardians should ensure that homework is done at a table and in an environment free from distractions. Homework done in front of the television is not effective.
The teacher’s role

· The teacher will set and prepare homework.

· Homework will generally be checked by the class teacher on a daily basis. However, in senior or large classes this may not always be feasible, and it may be done every second day or on a weekly basis. This is at the Class Teacher’s discretion. 

· Some teachers may have a system where the children check certain parts of the homework themselves.

· Children with special needs will be expected to do only the homework that is within their capabilities. Each class teacher, in consultation with the Special Education Teacher will decide what this amount will be.

· Teachers will check the journal from time to time, not every day as this would be too time-consuming. It is the responsibility of the parents to ensure that homework is completed.
· Extra homework may be given as a sanction. This is in line with our code of behaviour. 
· From time to time children may be excused homework as a reward at the discretion of the teacher or in line with the school attendance strategy statement.
· Teachers will give guidelines as to their homework expectations, at their own discretion, at the beginning of each school year.

The pupil’s role

· Pupils are expected to write homework in their journal neatly and carefully.

· Pupils should make sure they complete all homework, in particular oral work.

· Written homework should be presented in a legible and tidy manner.

· Tables and spellings should be learned by heart and reading should be read aloud for an adult.

· Pupils are encouraged to ask the teacher any questions they may have regarding homework in a respectful manner.

 This policy has been reviewed during the course of the 2016/17 school year and has been ratified by the Board of Management 20th January 2017.
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